
 

Our Ref: 3/23046-1/LIGHTSHIELD LIMITED/MAC 
Your Ref:   
 
11 November 2009 
 
Sgt. C Davis 
The Licensing Unit 
South Harrow Police Station 
74 Northolt Road 
South Harrow 
Middlesex 
HA2 0DN 
 
ALSO BY EMAIL: carl.davis@met.police.uk  
 
Dear Sergeant Davis,  
 
RE:  THE GOODWILL TO ALL, HEADSTONE DRIVE, HARROW  HA1 4UW 
 
We write further to the above matter and our meeting of yesterday’s date in connection 
with the above premises, where the licence holder Lightshield Limited, acting by their 
director Mr. Terry Sullivan, the Designated Premises Supervisor Mr. Phil Osborn and 
our Mr. Macleay attended your offices.  
 
As discussed, we confirm that we are instructed by Lightshield Limited in connection 
with this matter.  
 
You are now in receipt of Mr. Osborn’s written resignation from his position as DPS of 
the Goodwill to All, which we confirm to have immediate effect. The premises are now 
without a DPS and our clients have immediately closed the premises. We are instructed 
that the premises will now remain closed until such time as new management and a 
new DPS can be appointed and we confirm that we have today written to the Licensing 
Department at Harrow Council in order to advise them of this position.  
 
As relates to Mr. Daniel, who had served as the in house manager of the Goodwill 
Arms, we are further instructed that he has been removed from his post with immediate 
effect. We have of course advised our client that should Mr. Daniel attempt to open the 
premises, that this will be in breach of s136 of the Licensing Act, which can attract a 
maximum fine of £20,000.00 and/or a 6 month custodial sentence.  
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In the meantime, we are instructed to confirm on behalf of our client that they are 
treating this as a matter of the utmost severity and that it is hoped a new and suitable 
DPS can be located and appointed swiftly. It is also therefore hoped that we will be able 
to revert to you in this regard in early course.  
 
Finally, we would ask that should you wish to discuss this matter at greater length or 
require anything further, that you please do not hesitate to contact either Mr. Hill or Mr. 
Macleay at these offices.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
HODDERS 
 
Direct Dial: 020 8955 6306 
email: Stephen.hill@hodders.co.uk  

 




